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Privacy Notice 
(How we use pupil information) 
 
Carter’s Charity holds the legal right to collect and use personal data relating to pupils and their families, 
and we may also receive information regarding them from their previous school, LA and/or the DfE. We 
collect and use personal data in order to meet legal requirements and legitimate interests set out in the 
GDPR and UK law.  
 
The categories of pupil information that we collect, hold and share include:  

• Personal information (such as name, unique pupil number and address)  

• Characteristics (such as ethnicity, language, nationality, country of birth and free school meal 
eligibility)  

• Attendance information (such as sessions attended, number of absences and absence reasons)  

• SEN information  

• Relevant medical information  

• National Curriculum Assessments/results  

• Individual Assessment Data  

• Exclusion / Behaviour Information  

• School they attend after they leave us  
 
Why we collect and use this information  
We collect and hold personal information relating to our pupils and may also receive information about 
them from their previous school, local authority and/or the Department for Education (DfE).  
We use the pupil data:  

• to support pupil learning  

• to monitor and report on pupil progress  

• to provide appropriate pastoral care  

• to assess the quality of our services  

• to comply with the law regarding data sharing  

• To safeguard pupils  
 


